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Parking Update

Staff Kudos

Seeking Volunteers for Picnic
If you enjoy meeting people, volunteer to help 
serve food at this year's Community Picnic to 
be held Sept. 13 from 11:30am - 2:30pm on the 
Dartmouth Green. This annual celebration is be-
ing hosted by Dartmouth Dining who is looking 
for servers to work in 30-minute shifts on the 
top and bottom of each hour. Those interested 
in helping out should contact Brandon Crosby at  
brandon.w.crosby@dartmouth.edu. Thanks, in 
advance, for your assistance. 

For the period Sept.—Dec. 2021, Dartmouth 
Transportation Services will not charge employees 
for parking. Please continue to display the last 
permit issued to you when your vehicle is parked 
on campus through Dec. 2021. A decision will be 
made in late fall regarding charges for parking 
starting in Jan. 2022.
As of Sept. 1, permits are only valid for parking in 
the lots for which they are issued. New employees 
parking on campus, or those who need a re-
placement permit, should contact Transportation 
Services via email for instructions. Please note the 
lot behind 4 Currier is permit only 24x7 through 
the Real Estate Office.
Please contact transportation.services@dart-
mouth.edu, or (603) 646-2340, if you have any 
questions about the parking policy.

This message was sent to Custodial 
Services Manager Sandra Sowle.  
Our housekeeper Janney [Jan Jurgel-
wicz] is soooo wonderful! She always 
has a smile and is so kind to staff and students, I 
just want her supervisor to know how much we 
appreciate her! I know there are Dartmouth recog-
nitions, and we will definitely do that but just want 
everyone to know how much we value her here at 
Dick’s House!
Thank you, Tricia, RN
Dick’s House Nursing Department

Latest on COVID testing
Dartmouth recently changed its testing protocols in 
response to the uptick in COVID-19 cases in the local 
area. Here is a summary of what you need to know. 
Testing frequency: Vaccinated employees working 
on-campus should be tested weekly; unvaccinat-
ed employees should continue to be tested twice 
weekly. 
On-campus testing is located for 1st-shift employ-
ees in the West Gym at Alumni Hall on East Whee-
lock Street. 2nd-shift testing is offered on Tuesdays 
and Thursdays from 5-6pm on the 1st Floor of 4 
Currier.
Everyone taking advantage of on-campus testing 
should make an appointment at health-clinics.dart-
mouth.edu/ where hours of testing are posted. 
Take-home testing kits are being introduced to 
all employees involved in surveillance testing. As 
Chief HR Officer Scot Bemis recently wrote, "This 
new testing format, which is being introduced for 
convenience and expediency, is being rolled out 
by department/division, and you will be notified 
when it is your turn to begin take-home testing. You 
will receive instructions for picking up labels and a 
testing kit and information about your designated 
testing kit drop-off location.  
On-site testing will continue to be available for 
those who need to use it."
Face coverings are required when working indoors 
on College premises, except when working alone in 
a private office (please see the face-covering policy).

Dartmouth Dining Antics
Thanks to DDS for providing a fun and festive 
welcome to students!

As students return to campus and start exploring their new surroundings, you should do 
the same. Take a walk around Occum Pond and notice the newly renovated DOC House,  
wander down Tuck Mall to check out construction progress, or see what's on display at  
the Hood Museum. This is your campus, too. Enjoy all that it has to offer.   
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